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PLANNING AND PREPARATION OF THE BUDGET ALLOCATION FOR FY 2024 

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendents 
Division Chiefs 
Education Program Supervisors and Public Schools District Supervisors 
Unit Heads 
All Others Concerned 

1. Budgeting is a crucial process because it enables the division to plan and
manage its financial resources to support the implementation of its
programs, projects, and activities. As such, to ensure that budget
proposals for the PPAs of the division are responsive to the Learning
Recovery Plan (LRP), DEDP, and the DepEd MATATAG agenda and
responsibly translate the division's educational programs into financial
resource plans, the Schools Division of Bulacan shall conduct the
Planning and Preparation of the Budget Allocation for FY 2024 on
September 12-14, 2023, at a venue to be announced later.

2. The activity aims to:
2.1. revisit and review the planned activities and financial targets set for 

FY 2024 in the division's LRP, DEDP, and MATATAG commitment; 
2.2. present and review the proposed programs and projects to be 

included in the FY 2024 budget allocation; 
2.3. discuss and finalize the budget allocations per functional division; 

and 
2.4, finalize the FY 2024 Project Procurement Management Plan per 

functional division. 

3. The activity shall be participated by 60 personnel of the SDO and select
secondary school heads, including the top management and the technical
working group.

4. All program focal persons shall prepare and propose for implementation
priority PPAs to be included in the FY 2024 Budget and their corresponding
Project Procurement Management Plan (PPMP), which will be presented,
reviewed, consolidated, and finalized during the activity.
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